
Town Of Yemassee Council Meeting 

May 10, 2016 

6:30 P.M. 

 

Town of Yemassee Council held its regular meeting on Tuesday May 10th, 2016 at 6:30 p.m. at the 
Municipal Center, in Yemassee, South Carolina. Present:  Mayor Jerry Cook, Council Member(s) - Daniel 
Anderson, Colin Moore, Jordan Jinks, and Peggy O’Banner. Staff present: Gregory Alexander Chief of 
Police and Jannette Brunson Victim Assistance Administrator. Media present: Hampton County 
Guardian.  

INVOCATION: Invocation was given by Council Member Peggy O’Banner. 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE AMERICAN FLAG & PLEDGE TO STATE FLAG 

DETERMINATION OF QUORUM: The Entire Council Was Present. 

DETERMINATION OF NOTIFICATION OF PRESS: The Press has been notified, both newspapers and radio. 

DISCUSSION OF BOY SCOUT UPDATE: 
Council Member Anderson inform his following Council Member (s) that the Yemassee Boy Scout have 
received their uniforms and are very excited to begin their journey as Scout and wanted to thank 
Yemassee for sponsoring.  
 
DISCUSSION ON THE COMMUNITY CENTER: 

Mr. Ted Aiken wanted to inform Council Member (s) that the Community Action Committee will no longer 
be responsible for the community center facelift and would hand the project over to Mrs. Jannette 
Williams. The Community Action Committee wanted to thank the town for the support on the project and 
the Council Member (s) thanked the Committee for their time and support for the project as well.  

NEW BUSINESS LICENSE 

Combahee Treasures --approved 

EXECUTIVE SESSION: 

Council Member Moore made a motion to go into executive session, second by Mayor Jerry Cook. All in 
favor. 

• Approval was made by Council to hire Misty Reardon as Town Clerk with a ninety day 
probation period. All in favor 



• Approval was made by Council Member (s) to proceed with PakNet Technologies on the 
wireless 8 channel Microphone system at the Town Hall. 

Council Member Anderson made a motion to go out of executive session, and back into regular session, 
second by Council Member Jinks. All in favor. 

Motion to adjourn was made by Mayor Jerry Cook and was second by Council Member Mrs. Peggy 
O’Banner.  

                    

 


